P.O. BOX 44 · NORTHAMPTON, MA · 01060 · WWW.NORTHAMPTONEDUCATION.ORG



Students at Jackson Street School have been working with anti-racist educator Tiffany Jewell, as part of the school's Empowering Youth: How to Be an Anti-Racist grant, funded by NEF.

In June, they displayed the work they created as part of an art/identity project associated with the grant.

# Presidents' message

Dear Friends and Neighbors,

We wrote to you last year as we were entering our first pandemic winter and setting off into the great unknown. The NEF mission has always been to fund projects and programs that expand educational opportunities, foster creativity, and enhance academic experiences in Northampton's public schools, and it's more essential than ever that we continue to work together creatively for our students, teachers, and school staff.

Our priority last year was getting as much funding as possible out to our schools and educators to use under remote learning. Every single grant committee adjusted its processes to make that happen.

Small Grants crafted a rolling deadline so that teachers could apply the moment they had an idea that would work for their new learning circumstances. Existing projects (and grants) were adjusted to make them applicable to the remote learning format and—in cases where the project could not be completed remotely—funds were rolled from one year to the next.

Here are just a few of the innovative projects NEF funded: The Small Grants Committee funded two grants purchasing the title This Book Is Anti-Racist by Tiffany Jewell and paying for the local author to lead anti-racist classroom activities and dialogues. The NEF Book Fund released funds early to ensure access to online learning resources. And the Endowment Committee moved quickly to fund Art Post, which connected students in grades 7 and 8 at JFK with working artists through virtual studio visits and follow-up lessons.

We continue to be grateful for your generosity which gives us the ability to support our cherished school community as the uncertainty brought on by the pandemic continues. Nothing about this era is normal, but we are confident that with generous friends like you, NEF and our schools will come out of this as strong and innovative as ever.

We hope you'll consider a donation using the enclosed envelope. Thank you for helping us support our public schools.

Warmly,

Lisa Papademetriou and Emily Acker Quintana, Co-Presidents



In times where budgets are tight and things are cut in the schools, to be able to give money to teachers to do creative and innovative teaching and learning in their classrooms is a gift. It's the best thing I do.

# Thank You NEF Annual Fund Donors!

The following donors gave to the NEF Annual Fund from October 2020 through September 2021. Annual Fund dollars underwrite the Small Grants to Teachers program as well as our yearly administrative costs. Thank you for your generous support of NEF and our schools!

Jenny Adams and Jeff Sternal Gwen Agna and Thomas Marantz

Sofiva Alhassan

Jane Allen and Daniel Levy

Margaret Allen

Chris Andrews and Katie Nason

Anonymous Libby Arny

Lynn and David Barclay

Joseph Bartolomeo and Lydia Sarro

Scott Barton and Randi Klein

Lisa Unger Baskin

Polly and Donald Baumer

Benevity Community Impact Fund

Robert Benoit Jason and Laura Berg

Jennifer Berneche-Stiles and Michael Stiles

Dennis Bidwell and Mary Ann Kelly

Theresa Bimbane

Barbara and Joseph Blumenthal

Valerie Botter André Boulay

Barry and Nonie Bouthilette Robert and Nancy Boynton

Robert Brandt and Joan Swedlow-Brandt

Caryn Brause and Steven Breslow

Tammy Bringaze

Walter and Virginia Brown

Marcia Burick and Edward McColgan

Penny Burke

Adena Calden and Garrett Cahill

Jerry Calhoun

Richard and Jane Carnes

Kathryn Carpenter

Russell Carrier and Andrew Dausch

Kathleen Casev Barbara Cavalieri

Joan Cenedella and Frances Volkmann

Regis Chandler

Debbie Charren and Timothy Diehl

Nancy Cheevers Saadya Chevan

Deborah and Peter Christakos

Elsa Phillippi Cline David and Doris Cohen Joe and Cathy Cohen Sarah Creighton

Mary Curtin and Karen Adelman Stephen and Carolyn Dashef Linda and Jonathan Daube Lindsay Davison, LICSW

Sallie Deans Lake and Kevin Lake

Sara Delaney, WEBS, America's Yarn Store

Kelly and Charles DeRose

Thomas Derr

Elizabeth Detmold

Peter and Jill DeVilliers

Thomas and Cynthia Dourmashkin

Peter and Stacy Duggan Hannah Durant and Dale West

Tala Elia

Katie Emerson and Keith McCrae

Mary Emerson

Ann and Steve Esrick

Maddy Etkin and Jeff Hayward Malcolm Everett and Claudia Lefko

Jennifer and Bill Ewers

Mary Fago and Paul Weinberg

Fazzi Associates Nancy Felton

Emily Filloy and David Weintraub Anne Fine and Jon Liebman

Jenny Fleming-Ives and Peter Ives Ruth Folchman and Richard Wagner

Herman Fong

Hillary Gardner and Peter LaBrusciano

John and Gail Gaustad

Mandy Gerry and Graham Ridley Naomi Gerstel and Robert Zussman

Penina Glazer Kate Godin

Kim and Michael Goggins

Patrick Goggins, Goggins Real Estate

Joanne Gold and Jodie Shapiro

Kathy Goos and Barry Werth

Cleo Gorman and Ron Ackerman Joanna Grand and David Marlin Robert and Sheila Greenlaw

Drew and Sue Guswa Pam Hannon

Michael Harrison Rick Hart

Charlotte Hathaway

John Hellweg and Patricia Kane Hellweg

James and Portia Henle

Ann Hennessey and Joanne Comerford

Richard and Jo Ann Hinckley Diane and Richard Hirtle John and Chris Hjelt

Marissa Hoechstetter and David Whitehill Katie Olmstead

Hopper family

Elizabeth Horn and Shawn Shimpach

Inge Horn Jennie Howland

John Hudzik and Lindsay Gladstone Benita Jackson and Samuel Ruhmkorff

Jackson Street School PTO

Amy Jacobson and Lynn Zashin

Louise Kanus

David and Jodi Kaufman

Greta Kessler

Tanya Dragan and Constantine Voyevidka Alisa Klein and Amy Stamm Geri Kleinman and James Katz

Ronald and Kathleen Korza

George Kriebel

Katherine Kruckemeyer Mohini and Jason Kulp Jim and Julie Kurose Marianne LaBarge Diane Wolfe Larkin Amy and Brian Levine

Laurent Levy, Zero Sum Game Francie Lin and Stephen Platt

Eliot Levine and Madge Evers

Lois Lowenstein James Lowenthal and Mary Beth Brooker

Bette MacKay

Anne Lombard

Dianne Mackler and David Pascucci

Flora Majumder

Kathy and Greg Malynoski Maple and Main Realty

Lynn Marcus

Alan and Claudette Marvelli Pamela and Stephen Maurer

Kathryn McArthur Martha McCormick

Maureen McKenna and James Donnelly

Norbert Goldfield and Sandra Matthews Dale Melcher and Bill Newman

Marla Michel

Joseph and Judith Misterka Jeffrey and Mary Mitchell Howard and Stephanie Moore Richard and Janet Moulding

Gordon Murphy, The Murphys Realtors

Keirnan and Carol Murphy

Michael Murphy and Brigid Glackin

Betty Musante

Dorothy Nemetz and John Todd Ellen and Barry Nigrosh

Raymond H. Niquette, Jr.

Judianne O'Brien

Joseph O'Rourke and Mary Lynn Salmon

Joy and Hun Ohm

Stephanie Osiecki and Mark Tidswell

Luahn Page, Joia Beauty

Lisa Papademetriou and Ali Usman Elizabeth and Stephen Petegorsky Christina Petersen and Peter Rayton

Lou Peugh and Edward Olmstead

Melissa Phelan

Maura Plante and Michael Romanovitch

Paul Poklewski

John Pucci and Mary Bates Ellen Putnam and Mark Dean Emily and Marisol Quintana

David Reckhow and Catherine Wanat

Susan Rees, Grey Matter Books

Nancy and Eric Reeves Margaret and Bob Riddle Eduardo Robreno

Denise Rochat and Charles Robertson

Susan Rogers Eleanor Rothman Marcea Rundquist Meg Ryan and Steve Howe Howard Sasson and Betsy Green Jean Savarese and Mary Savarese Stan Schapiro and Joan Wiener

Leonard Schoenfeld and Gail Shufrin

Cynthia Schubach Kathryn Pekala Service Edward and Ann Shanahan Janet and Bill Sharp Elizabeth and John Sheirer

Elizabeth Schoenfeld

Katherine Sigelman and Scott Brown

Robin Silva Ellen Smith

Jolie and Stephen Smith Tom and Corrie Smith

Jane Sommer

Lee Spector and Rebecca Neimark Paul Spector and Jane Cross

Robert Steinberg James and Connelly Stokes-Buckles

Robert Suprenant

Sarah Swersey and Jeff Wagenheim John Thorpe

Kathleen Tudryn Elaine Ulman and David Pesuit

United Way of Hampshire County (Sonja

Dorothea von Goeler and Peter Lindenauer

Webber & Grinnell Insurance Peter Whalen and Janna Ugone Nancy Whalen-Viola and James Viola Christina and Matthew White

Steven Winn and Lesley Farlow Judith Wisch Ariana Wohl

Brian and Lindsev Wilbv

Martin Wohl and Marisa Labozzetta

James Wood

Lesley Yalen and Brian Baldi

# **Small Grants Awarded**

### The following Small Grants to Teachers were awarded in 2020-2021

Due to Covid delays, some grant projects are still in process.

### Empowering Youth: How to Be an Anti-Racist

JSS • \$3000

Sarah King, Kat Walmsley

Students and educators in all grades will work with Tiffany Jewell, a Black biracial writer and anti-racist educator and consultant, to engage in anti-racist dialogue, learning, and practice.

### **Lindy Hop Classes**

NHS • \$3000

Brandon Barker, Lori Vaillancourt, Mark Morrison

Brandon Barker will teach the dance technique Lindy Hop through the Phys Ed department. This dance form, created in the 1920s during the Harlem Renaissance, emphasized solo jazz and partner dancing. Students will explore its roots and social context, learn to dance the Lindy Hop, and examine its connection to current hip hop culture.

### **Remote Concert Series**

NHS • \$2220

Paul Kinsman

Local musicians from diverse musical genres will perform five live concerts over Zoom on Thursday evenings during the fall and spring semesters.

Performers will include musicians who speak to the current questioning of racism and racial justice.



### The Viking Runestone

SVAHS • \$2100

Tracey Burke, Kim Keogh

This grant will support the printing of The Viking Runestone, a book of artwork and writing produced by the students, faculty, and staff at Smith Vocational and Agricultural High School.

# Critical Support to Preschool Remote Learning

all preschool students • \$2055 Laura Frogameni, Rachel Matteis

This project will create weekly packets of materials for each preschooler household in NPS Virtual Preschool. Packets of art supplies, blocks, play figures, and paper dolls will give concrete materials essential to sensory based learning and ensure that all families have the materials their children need to learn and grow.

### Walking Trail

RKFRR • \$1520

Vanessa Keillor, Rebecca Minton

This project encourages and rewards walking by students, staff and community members. Building on the existing recess walking program, the current walking trail will be clearly marked for distance and include information on animal speeds, what's seen from various points on the trail, and math equivalent lengths.

# Empowering Youth: Working to be Anti-Racist

BSS • \$2905

Nora DeJasu

Students and educators in all grades will work with Tiffany Jewell, a Black biracial writer and anti-racist educator and consultant, to engage in anti-racist dialogue, learning, and practice.

### Empowering Youth: How to Be Anti-Racist (Year 2)

JSS • \$3000

Sarah King, Katharine Walmsley

Students and educators in all grades will continue to work with Tiffany Jewell, a Black biracial writer and anti-racist educator and consultant, to engage in anti-racist dialogue, learning, and practice.

# Building Resilience in NPS: Onward Book Group

NPS • \$1000

Michelle Eastman

This book group, open to any NPS educator, will meet for 1.5 hours 1-2 times per month for 6 months starting Fall 2021. The group will use the book Onward: Cultivating Emotional Resilience in Educators to discuss building resilience as educators and learn and practice mindfulness activities such as meditation, breath work, and/or yoga poses.

### **Underpass and Kids Need Art**

JFK/NHS • \$4975

Michelle Mallory, Miriam Bourke

In collaboration with JFK Art Teachers Michelle Mallory, Emma Mendoker, and NHS Art Teacher Louise Martindell, local artist Kim Carlino will conduct at least two workshops at each school for the teachers and any interested students to learn about the expression of identity through art and color and to design a public art project on a sidewalk wall located on the Bridge St. (Rt. 9) underpass below Rt. 91. The team of student artists, led by Kim Carlino, will then transfer and paint the design on the wall.



# SASH: Finding Our Voices (Year 3)

JFK/NHS • \$4782 Jenni Manfredi

SASH (Students Against Sexual Harassment) was created by NHS students, using the arts to inspire and connect students' voices on difficult issues facing all children and adolescents. This program provides a structure where high school and younger students can come together to learn from each other.

### **Affinity Support Group**

NPS • \$2970

Ed Stone

NPS as a district and a group of interested staff members are working to launch an affinity group program in our school system. Affinity groups can be a place for underrepresented and historically marginalized people in a community to come together to feel less isolated and more connected.

### STEM Exposure and Outreach Initiative

NPS • \$400

Maggie Stewart-Smith, Meshia Begin

The purpose of this project is to expose elementary and middle school students in the NPS district to STEM principles and ideas early in their schooling careers in a fun, inclusive way. This would be achieved in three ways; labs, projects, and forming connections and mentorships with STEM-interested students from NHS.

# **NEF Endowment Grants**

## The following Endowment Grants were awarded in 2020-2021.

Due to Covid delays, some grant projects are still in process.

# Hitchcock Center: Take it Outside!

All elementary schools • \$36,640

The Take it Outside! program promotes greater use of the outdoors as a highly effective learning environment for nature-based STEM education in all four Northampton elementary schools.

### **Grow Food Northampton**

All grade levels • \$20,000

Supports Grow Food Northampton's education programming and Farm to School program.

### Resource Lending Library

NHS • \$5,000

NHS Student Union is coordinating a Resource Library, providing both school-related and basicneeds materials to any student who needs them in order to create a more just and unbiased learning environment.



### Collaboration between Self-Evident Media and the Northampton Public Schools

All grades • \$20,000

Educators at Self-Evident Media and NPS teachers will pair to provide access to multimedia tools and curriculum and provide professional development and coaching to guide students as they examine race and racism in American history.

# Collaboration between Music and Poetry Synchronized (MAPS) and Northampton High School

\$10,000

MAPS works to bring students together from diverse socio-economic, racial, cultural, gender and geographical backgrounds to write original poetry and music. In this program students from Hartford, CT will write poetry which will be put to music by students from Northampton High School.

### **Art Post**

JFK • \$5,200

Art Post aims to expose NPS students to the art and practice of contemporary artists via hands-on projects and virtual studio visits.



### **Grow Food Kids**

All elementary schools • \$15,000

This ongoing project helps students develop positive relationships with food by teaching basic cooking skills, nutrition, and a deeper understanding of where food comes from.

### Live Steam

NHS (deferred to 2021-2022) • \$8,400

Two courses will be developed in this 3-year program. Music Technology and Sound Recording will teach students musical composition and recording. On the theater and film side, Production Management will provide guidance and training to sound engineers, lighting designers, stage managers and producers for live performances.

## Thank you to our endowment donors!

For more information on our Endowment and to see a list of recent donors, please visit our website: northamptoneducation.org/endowment

To donate, visit <u>northamptoneducation.org/donate-to-nef</u> and choose NEF Endowment Fund from the drop-down menu.

# Mass Audubon Arcadia Wildlife Sanctuary

All 4th and 5th graders • \$19,100

Arcadia staff will work with teachers and students to explore alternative energy, composting and other nature-based climate challenge solutions. The grant will also enable teachers in those grades to take part in professional development.

### **Creative Coding**

All 2nd and 4th graders • \$16,800

Holyoke Codes will work with staff at all the elementary schools to provide innovative curriculum and teacher training to teach computational thinking and computer science to NPS elementary grades.

### NEF UPDATES 2021 - 2022 School Year

### Daniel Goldstein Concert

Due to Covid, this will, sadly, be the second November in which we have not been able to hold the annual Daniel Goldstein concert at Northampton High School.

The Goldstein committee is working on possibilities to have a concert in Spring 2022 – stay tuned!

### **Adult Spelling Bee**

Looking forward to coming together for the Adult Spelling Bee next year...

As we prepare for next year's Bee (when it is safe to host it) – and cook up some fun surprises along the way – we want to thank all the outstanding businesses, organizations and individuals who have sponsored us over the years.

We truly appreciate their support and can't wait to come together again with our amazing community.

# NEF brings PTOs together to share ideas, challenges, foster collaboration

For more than a decade, on several evenings each year, something unique has been happening in the back section of A2Z Science and Learning Store. No, it is not the toys coming out to play after hours (that is confidential).

It is an hours-long meeting of representatives from NEF and all Northampton PTOs (often a representative from School Committee or REAL or another school-related group joins as well). Over a spread of snacks and drinks, everyone gets a rare chance to talk about what their school organization has been up to, share challenges, ask advice, and swap ideas. Attendees learn about what worked and what didn't at another school's silent auction, get advice on how to run a book fair, brainstorm about how to increase parent involvement, commiserate about the challenges of pandemic learning, laugh about the experience of building a Gaga pit at their school.

NEF not only hosts these meetings, but listens with an ear for where NEF (or other sources) might help alleviate some of the burden from the PTOs. NEF has been convening these meetings two or three times a year since today's college students were in preschool. The pandemic shifted the meetings to Zoom, and this month, to outdoors under a tent, but the focus remains the same: communication and collaboration.

In the fall of 2020, this reached a new level. All the PTOs recognized the unprecedented level of need at each of their schools and among families. Rather than individual fundraisers at each school, the PTOS and REAL came together for a joint, online fundraiser, WeAreCommunity. In just a few weeks, WeAreCommunity raised more than \$44,000, donated by families far and wide, staff and community members. The first 50% of money raised was distributed equally among the six NPS PTOs, with the other 50% distributed to the PTOs based on an average of school population and percentage of students eligible for free or reduced lunch. Funds became available to each school to help staff, students and families with myriad needs related to Covid - masks, hand sanitizer, headphones and Wi-Fi hot spots for remote learning, classroom supplies, science and art kits to bring home, grocery and gas cards for strapped families, holiday gifts, winter clothing - the list goes on. Jenna Recuber, Treasurer of the Leeds PTO, who coordinated the creation of the fund, noted, "When the PTOs and REAL launched #WeAreCommunity, we recognized the importance of sharing resources among all of our schools, while also being deeply mindful of equity."

The WeAreCommunity fundraiser was a powerful example of what the PTOs can do together. By bringing stakeholders together throughout the school year, NEF provides a valuable space for the sharing of ideas that make our public schools stronger.



# April Vacation: School2School Fun Run/Walk/Ride

What do you do when a worldwide pandemic makes just about any event feel impossible? Get creative and head outside!

During April vacation week, April 17-25, 2021, students and families joined NEF's April Vacation School2School Fun Run/Walk/Ride to support the Northampton Public Schools.

In this family-friendly event, participants chose their distance (with a recommended run, walk, or ride between any two or more Northampton schools) and any time during April school vacation. A suggested donation of \$20 supported NEF Small Grants to Teachers.

Students, parents, staff and community members sent in photos of their journeys, which were shared on social media. By registering, participants were also eligible for a raffle of themed gift baskets. Winners received bountiful baskets with Art, Science, Mystery and Camping themes. This event provided a safe, flexible way to support NEF grants, exercise outside, raise school spirit and have fun.



# Thank you to our NEF Book Fund donors!

Julie Abramson

Margaret Allen

Anonymous

Lynne Arceneaux

Christine Aubrey

Margaret Babbott

Joseph Bartolomeo and Lydia

Sarro

Allan Baustin and Barbara

Thompson

Bay State Perennials

Jennifer Berneche-Stiles and

Michael Stiles

Karen Beyel and Joe Silverman

Peter and Elizabeth Bigwood

Theresa Bimbane

Raye and Candace Birk

Barbara Black

Holi Brannan and Michael

Bartlett

Sara Brenneis and Eric Danton

Vivian Bresnitz

Lynne and Jon Brill

Barton Byg and Jan Whitaker

Denise Callaway

Kathleen Casey

Barbara Cavalieri

J. Michael and Patricia

Cavanaugh

Anne Cernak

Nancy Cheevers

Alexandra Chesner

Dwight and Rosemary Church

Mary-Ann Clawson

David and Joan Cooney

Martha Coons

Kim Cotton

Marcella Couchon

Martha Cushman

D.A. Sullivan and Sons

Jo-Ann Denehy

Eric Derman

Elizabeth Detmold

Lauren Duncan

Barbara Elkins

Helen Engeseth

Ann and Lloyd Fark

Louisa Ferree

Anne Fine and Jon Liebman

Sebern and John Fisher

Fishman family

Herman Fong

James Frank

Robin Freedenfeld

Nate Frigard

Brigita Fuhrmann

Bevlynn Gallant

William and Carolyn Gibb

Penina Glazer

Kathy Goos and Barry Werth

Cleo Gorman and Ron Ackerman

Gavin Grant and Kelly Link

Linda Graves

Nicholas Grimaldi

William Hairston

Teresa Hammerle and Edward

Kelly

Cathi Hanauer and Daniel Jones

Gabrielle and Mitschka Hartley

Lucy Hartry and Frandy Johnson

Bruce and Ruth Hawkins

Lyn Heady

Ann Hennessey and Joanne

Comerford

Jordi Herold and Elizabeth

Dunaway

Marjorie Hess and Rudolph

Talaber

Jane Hobert

Fred Hooven and Heidi Haas

Abigail Hoover

Allison lannicelli

Ed Jazab and Joseph Jazab

Carol Jolly

Alison Jones

Peter and Eleanor Jones

Clarence and Karey Joseph

Carmen and David Junno

Dan Kahle

Maureen and James Kaminiski

Jane Katz

Keiter Builders

William Kenefick

Greg Kerstetter and Janet Gary

Greta Kessler

Deanne Kloepfer

Phil Korman and Nora Israeloff

George Kriebel

Kim Lambert

Denise Lello and Leslie Smith

Robert and Theresa Leroux

Jim Levey and Christine Olson

Amy and Brian Levine

Laurent Levy, Zero Sum Game

Dan Lipson

Jim Lobley

Suzanne Love

Paula and Robert Lusardi

Karen Lynds

Bette MacKay

Susan Macrae and Eric Broadbent

Julie Magri

Michael Manz

Doris Mason

Kathryn McArthur

Sherry McKenney

Kara McLaughlin Mary McMahon

Lauren Meade

Elizabeth Meyersohn

Patricia Miller

Richard Millington and Nalini

Bhushan

Terry and Lisa Minnick

David Mintz and Shawn Farley

Jonathan and Rebecca Moldover

Linda Morley and Robert Paynter

Sidney and Miriam Moss Rebecca Muller

Keirnan and Carol Murphy

Ken nan and Co

Betty Musante

Glenda Neely Christopher Nickels

Ellen and Barry Nigrosh

Nourse Farms

Judianne O'Brien

Ivan Oransky and Cate Vojdik

Sarah Osgood and Daniel Felton

Kathryn Pekala Service

Judith and Ronald Perera

Christina Petersen and Peter Rayton

Elizabeth Petrosek

Paul Poklewski

Victoria and Mark Poletto

Mark Pompian

Claire Potter

Stacia Potter

Kerry Raivel and Patricia Malone

Abraham Ravett

Carol Recore

Jenna Recuber

Margaret and Bob Riddle

George Robinson and Janice

Moulton

Diane and William Roeder

Harriet Rogers

Marissa Rose-Weiss

Anne and Joel Rosen

Eleanor Rothman

Lindsay Sabadosa

Bruce Sajdak and Barbara Wurtzel

Verna Sanchez and Hans Leo

Michael and Margaret Sanders

Jean Savarese and Mary Savarese

Christine and Jon Sass

Cynthia Schubach

William and Virginia Seney

Edward and Ann Shanahan

Mary Lynne and Byram Shannon

Elizabeth and John Sheirer

Katherine Sigelman and Scott

Robin Silva

NODIII SIIVa

Lesley Slay

Bette Sokoloski Dee and Erik Sossa

Diane Souza

Spencer family

Janet Spongberg and

Christopher Stetson
Benjamin Steinberg and Thuy

Nguyen

Joan Tabachnick and Jane

Fleishman
Peter Titelman and Katharine

...

Maria Tymoczko

Ann Wassell and Joe DiDomenico

Deborah and Harold Wheeler

Shoshannah Wineburg and Tom Douglas

Yellow Wood Farm

Meredith Young

Richard Ziehler

Megan and Fred Zinn









# Plant Sale grows Book Fund

After a year-long hiatus, the 2021 NEF Plant Sale offered a welcome mix of safe, in-person activity and virtual options, and provided much-needed funds for the NEF Book Fund.

On May 8, on the lawn of Smith Vocational and Agricultural High School, the NEF Plant Sale sold plants, flowers, seeds, and its traditional raffle of a handmade quilt and a garden trellis bench crafted by Smith Voc. students. Patrons also had the option of ordering raffle tickets and some plants online with curbside pickup offered at the sale."

The sale was a great success, raising more than \$12,000 for the NEF Book Fund. In consultation with librarians and principals at each of the Northampton Public Schools, the Book Fund will provide funding for books and media materials for each of the schools.

Mandy Gerry, NEF board member and Co-Coordinator of the Plant Sale with Amy Levine, noted, "We exceeded our fundraising goals, and it was so wonderful to host this annual spring event and see the community again. A huge thanks goes out to all the volunteers, plant donors and everyone who came out to buy plants and show their support for this worthy cause. We live in a generous community, with a lot of amazing folks who grow great plants!"

# **NEF Book Fund**

Already gearing up for the 2022 Plant Sale...



This is the quilt that will be part of the raffle for NEXT year on May 7, 2022, created by longtime volunteer Lyn Heady, on right, pictured with Plant Sale volunteer coordinator Judy Foag.

With the generosity of our donors and those who shopped at our spring garden market, NEF is pleased to announce that we raised \$16,500, which will be allocated to Northampton schools this Fall for the purchase of classroom texts, library texts, instructional materials, or digital learning resources.

Last year, many schools used funds to address the challenges of remote learning. The high school purchased an interactive online physics program as well as a ceramic arts online magazine subscription for students to access from home. At JFK, librarian Gilana Chelimsky added many online databases for independent reading and research for middle schoolers. To prepare for students' return, the new librarian at NHS, Rochelle Garfinkel, worked with teachers all spring to update library resources, as did librarian Leslie Skantz-Hodgson at Smith Vocational. The elementary schools all used the funds to add more diversity to their curriculum and independent reading choices as well as to purchase more resources for their youngest readers. Jackson Street School added a phonics program, Leeds added more leveled readers for this year's first graders, and Bridge Street and Ryan Road

schools purchased more early literacy texts from Pioneer Valley Books in Northampton.

To avoid confusion, NEF is now calling this fund simply the "NEF Book Fund." We no longer use the SOS acronym, as a current Amherst group is using that for a different purpose. We continue the mission of the original Support our Schools group, though, to provide schools with both needed resources and academic enrichment.

#### **LEARN MORE ABOUT NEF:**

DONATE ONLINE

- CONNECT TO NEF'S FACEBOOK PAGE
- DOWNLOAD GRANT APPLICATION FORMS
- •READ DESCRIPTIONS OF 20 YEARS OF SMALL GRANTS TO TEACHERS
  - · LEARN ABOUT THE NEF BOOK FUND
- LEARN MORE ABOUT EXCITING PLANS FOR THE NEF ENDOWMENT

LEARN ABOUT UPCOMING EVENTS AND SO MUCH MORE

# VISIT THE NEF WEBSITE www.northamptoneducation.org

A Community Investment in Our Public Schools

Northampton Education Foundation funds and supports excellence, innovation, and intellectual creativity in Northampton Public Schools. We are an all volunteer organization that relies on the energy, creativity and support of the community to realize our mission of strengthening our schools by enriching students' educational experiences. We rely on your help through the donation of your time and ideas as well as financial resources.

A Community Investment in Our Public Schools

# Helping our youngest learners during remote school



Critical Support to Preschool Remote Learning was one of NEF's 2020-2021 Small Grant programs, sending weekly packets to each household in the NPS Virtual Preschool. The packets included art supplies, blocks, play figures, and paper dolls that gave students concrete materials essential to sensory based learning and ensured that all families had the materials their children needed to learn and grow. The following are some comments NEF received from teachers and staff:

"To say this was an unusually challenging and unique year would be an understatement. The challenges posed by Covid-19 were tremendous. Your support made it possible to provide an engaging and equitable learning environment for all of our students."

"There is only so much "screen time" a three-to-five-year-old student can handle, and so having tactile materials for remote learning meant students could take a break from screen time and engage in authentic, multi-sensory learning."

"We serve students who come to school with vastly different home experiences. Conducting remote learning out of these students' homes without an equal footing to start on can be difficult. However, with the materials provided through this NEF grant, we could go into remote learning with a bit

more ease of mind, knowing that every student had the physical materials at home that they needed to fully participate in a remote preschool experience."

"As everyone knows, preschool age children need to have hands-on activities and work with materials to make sense of the world around them. The grant ensured that all of the activities and materials that we needed were available so we could "recreate" classrooms at home. Students loved to share their learning spaces with each other on our daily Zooms, and by the feedback that I got from families, they loved seeing what their peers were creating, making, exploring with the different learning kits they were given access to thanks to the NEF."

"Students were so excited each week as they opened up their learning kits. Parents would send quotes of enthusiasm and pictures of students exploring the week's new materials. This enthusiasm wouldn't have been possible if families were left to collect or buy materials on their own. The NEF's grant made sure that even my neediest students had access to the same materials as my most affluent students."



### NORTHAMPTON EDUCATION FOUNDATION BOARD OF DIRECTORS

**CO-PRESIDENTS** 

Lisa Papademetriou Emily Acker Quintana

ENDOWMENT - VICE PRESIDENT Martin Wohl **TREASURER** 

Mary Curtin

**SECRETARY** 

Jennifer Sanders James

**BOARD MEMBERS** 

Josh Bedell
Jason Berg
Peter Bigwood
André Boulay
Mandy Gerry
Marissa Hoechstetter
Elizabeth Horn

Mona Kulp Amy Levine Dale Melcher Dorothy Nemetz Megan Zinn

**EX-OFFICIO**John A. Provost, Ed.D.
Superintendent